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CAAC

OBJ2016/1500/L 22/04/2016  11:01:32 ADVICE from Primrose Hill Conservation Area Advisory Committee

12A Manley Street, London NW1 8LT

12 April 2016

15 Prince Albert Road 2016/1500/L

No objection to cameras A and B which are located discreetly and have no adverse impact on either the 

character and appearance of the conservation area, or on the privacy or amenity of neighbouring 

residential property.

We object to Camera C which is located too high and too visibly on the rear elevation. It would have a 

harmful impact on the Listed Building, by its obtrusive location, and would be harmful to the privacy of 

neighbouring residential property. We are also concerned that its location could set a precedent for 

other similar installations in the conservation area. We know, from other cctv applications for Listed 

Buildings, that it is possiblle to find more discreet locations which take advantage of the details of the 

building, for example the shadowed area under a window cill. The protection of the privacy of 

neighbours should also be addressed. We note that this camera is already installed, but only within the 

last few months. 

Richard Simpson FSA

Chair

12A Manley Street

London

NW1 8LT
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